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Brussels, 17 October 2019
Dear President Tusk, $am ™ otd,

While I deeply regret the outcome of the referendum of 23 June 2016, I continue to
believe thal the European Union is best served by an orderly and amicable
withdrawal of the United Kingdom from our Union. Our hand should always remain
oulstretched as the United Kingdom will remain a key partner of the European Union
in the future.

However, the ratification of the Withdrawal Agreement has proven difficult in the
United Kingdom. In order to help the United Kingdom's Prime Minister secure the
necessary majority in the House of Commons, discussions with the United Kingdom
resumed in early September this year.

As regards the Withdrawal Agreement itself, negotiations focused on the Protocol on
Ireland/Northern Ireland and sought to identify a mutually satisfactory solution to
address the specific circumstances on the island of Ireland. The negotiators also
discussed the Political Declaration setting out the framework for the future
relationship between the European Union and the United Kingdom. Their aim was 10
adjust the Political Declaration in a way that reflects the different level of ambition
now sought by the Government of the United Kingdom for the couniry’s future
relationship with the European Union.

The negotiators reached an agreement on a revised Protocol on Ireland/Northern
Ireland and on a revised Political Declaration on 17 October 2019. Both were
endorsed by the European Commission. The Prime Minister of the United Kingdom
also signalled his approval of these documents to me today.

Mr Donald Tusk
President of the European Council




Both texts are attached to this letter. I recommend that the European Council

endorses the revised Withdrawal Agreement and Political Declaration at its
Jorthcoming meeting.

As I have indicated to you in the past, 1 believe it is high time lo complete the
withdrawal process and move on, as swifily as possible, to the negotiation on the
European Union's future partnership with the United Kingdom.

Yours sincerely,

T



